Environmental Theme Group M inutes

27 May 2004                                                              
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Resident
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Resident

Stephen Cooke
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Garry Smith
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Sue Pearson


BTCV

Tracey Cohen

Peoples Cartridge Company

Carl Pent


Peoples Cartridge Company

Kelvin Pine


Resident (Bndfc Board)

Julia Pidd


Resident

Betty Smalley

Resident

Berndt Hoermann

Resident

Helen Warburton

Green Fingers

Panni Loh


Resident

Joice Richards

Bndfc

	
	
	Action by

	1
	Apologies

Rob Bullock, Moira Walker,  Jane Haigh ,Cathy Slater, Christine Steer
	

	2
	Minute of the Meeting

Minutes were agreed
	

	3

4. 
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	Matters Arising

Burngreave Bus Project

JR reported that the service has been delayed until the end of July to enable local people to be trained so that they can take the test to gain their PCV licence and apply for one of the 6 drivers posts

Biomas

GS reported that SCC is working towards two options and will be contacting Bndfc once the decision has been made which option will be followed.

Project Update

Green Fingers

 All staff have now started in post. The project has now set up its second group and is taking referrals for the third group. The  landscaping is nearing completion. HW reported that the Lord Mayor will be attending the launch on Thursday 17 June from 2pm onwards. All members were invited. 

Recycling Matters

RH reported that she had been appointed for the Composting Project. Leaflets about the project have been delivered door to door. 

A meeting was currently being arranged with SCC, Onyx and JR from Bndfc to discuss the Bring to recycling sites in Burngreave. Onyx had contacted Scrap to state that planning had now responded re the site at the rear of the shops on Spital Hill.

Scrap has now moved into the area onto Earsham Street. The Homes project where white goods are recycled and the Repaint where paint is available for the community and community groups will be based there. Unfortunately the furniture recycling project will not be based there due to the lack of space.

RH also reported on a project aimed a Community organisations who wish to encourage their staff to cycle to work. Through Recycle at Darnal recycled bikes will be given to organisations free of charge for their staff to use. For further information contact ADCE on 0114 249 4111

Green Environment Programme

Unfortunately BGEP was unable to send a rep to the meeting but a written report was presented (see attached) 

GS reported that the budget had been re-profiled   to take into account the underspend. GS also reported that the Environment days on the 1st and 2nd of May were very successful

SC raised the issue regarding the condition of the Stable roof and that it needed urgent attention. GS reported that there may be a risk of the building being demolished if the structure is too dangerous. GS reported that since PL had been appointed onto another project the Stables steering group had not met. The Stables project has 10  months to run and GCA will not be replacing PL. GS will be covering some of the duties. This has been agreed with SWT. JR stated that she would be contacting SWT and SCC to discuss the matter.

GS reported that designs for the refurbished Abbeyfield park will hopefully be on display at the Abbeyfield festival.

The members thanked Panni Loh for all her work on the Stables project

Waste Management

SP reported that a report had been produced and presented to Bndfc, but it was felt that it was not appropriate for it to be circulated to Theme Group members due to the fact that individuals are names. A censored report is currently being produced for circulation to the Theme Group. 

Air Quality Project

BH presented the SCC Air Quality Plan which set out  10 targets SCC is working towards to improve air quality around Sheffield. Data is currently being collected in Burngreave through local group such as GCA. BH reported that he is developing an interactive web site to that will show what is happening across the city to improve air quality. The Web site will be about best practise. BH would like individuals/organisations to contact him with details of any activities that may contribute to improving air quality. Contact details are

Berndt Hoermann

Air Quality Project

2-10 Carbrook Hall Road
Sheffield
S9 2DB
 
Tel 0114 273 5890 

email Berndt.hoermann@sheffield.gov.uk 

SC raised  that the Bcaf Health group would like some upto date information from all the collections and the caravans in Firshill school on the quality of the air in Burngreave. BH reported that Mark Daley would present the information to local residents. His contact details are

Mark Daly
Air Quality Officer
Environmental Protection Service
2-10 Carbrook Hall Road
Sheffield
S9 2DB
 
tel 0114 2734655
email mark.daly@sheffield.gov.uk
 
SP informed the meeting that there was an opportunity to roll out the Environment Improvement project for Industrial Sites which was piloted in Darnal. JR reported that the project needs to be developed under the Employment and Enterprise theme. SP reported that Matt form Btcv was attending the Burngreave Business forum to discuss waste management and promote recycling

	JR
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	Propose Projects

The People Cartridge Company

A presentation was made on the proposal to set up a cartridge recycling co-operative at the Wicker arches. The aim it to employ up 8 Burngreave residents and offer training. The client base is across South Yorkshire with 600 companies collecting at present.  The was overall support for the proposal but it was felt that the small grants fund may be the best solution to fund the proposal. JR also reported that the project would also fit under the Employment and Enterprise theme and details will be past on the Theme Manager.

A.O.B

Face Lift

BH reported that he could not find out any further information about the policy for the Firshill scheme. JR reported that she had been on a site visit. The policy is that front gardens are returned like for like. It is the residents choice to have either paving slabs, concrete, bark, or top soil. Residents felt that there is a lack of work to encourage residents to maintain their gardens. JR reported that a meeting is being arranged with all interested parties e.g. BGEP, Wardens, Environmental Team to work up a number of solutions to assisting residents with their gardens.

Community Garden

SI reported that work has now begun on the Community Garden at the rear of the shops on Spital Hill. Two large planters have been put in place, top soil has been delivered, a metal sculpture is being designed by the Furnival Cellar Project.

Bio diesel

SI reported that a feaseability study is underway

Burngreave Muliticultural Environment Performance and Arts Events 

PL reported that GCA have been successful in securing funds from Bndfc and the Area Panel to stage 4 events each year. The first event will be the Abbeyfield Multi Cultural Festival Sunday 11 July. Anyone who would like to have a stand, hold a workshop or work with the schools to produce costumes or decorations for the trees from recycled materials would be really useful. JR reported that she had asked Creative Burngreave to work with the schools.

Secrets Gardens

There will be an exhibition of gardens across Sheffield between 19 June – 8 August. Residents felt that it would be a good idea to promote good gardens in Burngreave.

Green Gym

SP reported that a taster session will be held on the 7 June. The rangers will be installing a bench.

Date and Time of Next Meeting

Thursday 24 June, 6.00pm Pitsmoor Methodist Church


	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


